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museums have specimens made from these tower kills and many biologists have
investigated the physiology and demography of migration using these tower
kills.

This publication summarizes 25 years of records and corrects errors in
three summaries published earlier. Information for each of the 189 species
lists the number of individuals found dead by 10-day periods with monthly,
seasonal, and grand totals and extreme dates. The 42,384 birds killed by the
tower represent primarily nocturnal migrants with 69% from the fall and
229, from the spring. Bird-banders and field observers in the region will want
to compare their own data or the records in Audubon Field Notes/American
Birds with this sample of migration in terms of temporal occurrence, relative
abundance, and routes of migration. I was interested to learn that some pre-
sumed sedentary species such as the White-eyed Vireo, House Sparrow, and
Cardinal are killed by the tower but not the Carolina Chickadee or Tufted
Titmouse. Also, there are no Bachman’s Warbler records for the tower which
is consistent with the general view that this endangered species is in decline.

This is a valuable publication for students of distribution and occurrence
of birds in southeastern United States because of the extensive data it contains.
Although there is no discussion of the factors causing birds to collide with
the tower, the introduction lists some scientific publications based on WCTV
tower data including those on the influence of weather on bird migration
and tower kills (see also: Avise and Crawford 1981, Natural History 90(9):
6-14).

It is difficult to imagine a continuing, long-term study like this being
conducted at any place other than a field station with a permanent, dedicated
staff. Ornithologists are indebted to the vision of Herbert L. Stoddard, Sr.,
for initiating this study, and to Tall Timbers Research Station for continuing
it. Remember, each morning at dawn, Robert L. Crawford (or another biologist)
will be stalking across the lawn at the foot of the WCTV tower looking for
the previous night’s kill. What will be find?—FRrED E. LOHRER.

Editor’s swan song.—For nearly 6 years my on-the-job training as editor
of the FFN has been generously supported by the membership of the FOS and
to them I am grateful. Editing the FFFN has been a cooperative effort. The
members of the editorial advisory board; David W. Johnston, Oscar T. Owre,
William B. Robertson, Jr., Henry M. Stevenson, and Glen E. Woolfenden,
have given me thoughtful advice on various matters relating to the FFN,
and they and at least 60 other people (listed at the end of each volume) have
refereed the more than 170 manuscripts submitted to the FFN during my
term as editor. The authors, essential to the existence our journal, have
patiently endured my chronic case of new-editor syndrome. We have hbeen
well-served by managing editor, Karen G. Harrod, and Florida Audubon
Society, in the early days, and by three printers; Sharp Offset Co., Storter
Printing Co., and E. O. Painter Printing Co. The Archbold Biological Station
provided a well-equipped office and a well-stocked library. Two Archbold
secretaries, D. Jane Thomason and Dorothy Carter, did pinch-hit typing.
Thomason, and Joey Sacco, who did our cover illustration, provided artistic
help. My wife, Charlotte, offered much helpful advice, usually after a long
day with two small children. To all I offer my sincere thanks.—FRED E. LOHRER.





